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May	2024	is	here,	and	we	are	only	57	days	away	from	conven9on	but	who	is	coun%ng?		

We	have	had	a	lot	of	ques%ons	regarding	nomina%ons	and	the	elec%on	process.	It	gives	me	a	lot	of	hope	that	we	are	not	
just	recycling	members	because	it	is	the	easy	thing	to	do.	I	know	many	of	you	have	had	to	have	those	hard	conversa:ons	
to	make	sure	that	our	members	are	ready	to	take	the	next	step	within	our	organiza4on,	but	I’m	so	proud	of	those	who	
have	not	listen	to	other	members	and	have	made	it	a	point	to	have	one	on	one	conversa2on	with	poten2al	new	officers.		

When	it	comes	to	the	chairpersons	of	the	units	and	districts	once	again	it	is	our	responsibility	to	have	those	hard	
conversa)ons.	The	reason	it	is	so	important	to	talk	one	on	one	is	because	as	we	know,	people	will	not	speak	up	in	a	
group	and	they	do	not	want	to	cause	waves	or	make	others	feel	uncomfortable.	Those	members	might	want	to	try	
something	new	or	something	different.	Communica0on	is	key	to	having	a	successful	unit	and	district.		

I	honestly	believe	that	we	hear	each	other	but	we	need	to	prac/ce	lis/ng	to	the	words,	we	might	not	agree	but	everyone	
has	the	right	to	be	heard	and	everyone	has	a	voice.		

We	talked	about	supplementals	in	our	last	bulle%n,	and	I	hope	that	our	members	wrote	about	all	the	amazing	things	
their	units	and	districts	did	this	year,	we	must	show	na2onals	just	how	spectacular	we	are	in	California.		

A	few	things	I	would	like	to	bring	to	your	a6en7on	is:	

1) 	Body	language	is	something	that	we	have	not	talked	about	yet.	Rolling	your	eyes,	pu:ng	hand	on	your	hips,	
slamming	down	a	pen,	or	aggressively	shi3ing	through	paper,	can	and	will	make	others	feel	uncomfortable.	I	
know	we	can	get	frustrated,	but	we	must	control	ourselves.	If	this	happens	in	a	mee:ng	the	newer	members	will	
get	up	and	walk	out	and	never	come	back	again	or	it	can	start	an	argument	that	does	not	need	to	happen.	

2) Personal	*me.	I	know	that	when	we	ask	someone	to	do	something	or	when	we	are	expec*ng	a	response	from	
someone	and	it	does	not	come	as	quick	as	you	would	like,	remember	we	are	ge6ng	more	members	that	work	
full	%me,	have	young	children,	and	belong	to	other	organiza+on.	Please	give	them	!me	to	response	(a	couple	of	
days)	and	if	they	do	not	then	send	them	a	nice	reminder.		Life	gets	busy.		

3) We	are	all	volunteers,	and	we	love	this	organiza1on	and	serving	our	veterans	and	military	families.	We	are	like	a	
machine	with	a	lot	of	moving	parts	and	yes	some5mes	we	need	to	refuel	and	add	a	li&le	oil,	but	working	
together	is	the	only	way	we	will	get	to	the	finish	line.	

Like	I	had	said,	so	many	0mes	we	have	overcome	so	many	situa+ons	and	I	know	there	will	be	more	to	come	but	
working	together,	keeping	an	open	mind	and	open	communica3on	there	is	nothing	we	cannot	do.	

If	you	have	any	ques.ons	or	concerns,	I’m	only	an	email	or	phone	call	away.		

	

Be	Kind	and	Let’s	have	a	great	year.		United	As	One.																																																																		 																							
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